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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

 

Dave Johnson, Executive Director 

 

My high school graduating class will be celebrating our 50th class reunion this sum-

mer. Wow, how time passes by so swiftly, especially when having fun. The changes in 

athletics, world, media and life have been many. Being an optimist, as most coaches 

are, I embrace many of the changes but also attempt to work with those I do not like 

or understand. Many of us in the coaching world call it monitoring and adjusting; 

which means we do what we have to do to get the job done.  I am proud of coaches 

who are professional, master teachers, role models, and builders of confidence in their 

athletes. Good coaches are team builders, attitude/life changers and attempt to teach 

athletes the aspects of good character, integrity and to love the great game or sport 

they all compete in. THESE TYPE OF COACHES ARE SPECIAL! 

 

Thanks again to our OACA Executive Board, Sport Chairs, Rob and Suzette for all 

they do for Oregon coaches. Mark Henderson and Steve Thorpe tenure has expired on 

our board and we thank them for their service. Mark was an outstanding football 

player and team captain for me in his high school days at Lebanon HS and went on to 

an outstanding coaching career at Junction City HS. He is retiring this year and look-

ing forward to more hunting, fishing and whatever adventures come next in his life. 

He is “one of the best of the best.” 

 

We will miss Suzette, our Administrative Assistant/Secretary/Office Manager or 

whatever is needed in our office. Suzette is moving back to California to begin some 

new adventures in her life. We will all miss her as she did an outstanding job in 

working with our many coaches, especially with membership and clinic attendees. 

She did a great job of keeping Rob and I organized in the office as a co-worker and 

friend.  We wish her the best. 

 

We welcome Melissa Chambers as our new Administrative Assistant. She was select-

ed from a pool of applicants that Rob and I interviewed in April. She grew up in Alba-

ny and still lives there with her husband Craig and 2 children. 

 

We are in the process of moving our office to Albany after spending 25 plus years in 

Salem. This move will help accommodate Rob’s travel from Sweet Home. I continue to 

live in Salem and am happy to split the travel distance with Rob to our new office in 

the newly renovated historic Flinn Block Building in downtown Albany.  

 

Thanks again to our over 3,000 active and retired coaches who are members of our 

OACA. We appreciate your support and what you do or have done for our Oregon high 

school student/athletes. Make sure and do something good for yourself and to take the 

time to stop and smell the roses along your journey! 
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 DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

 

Rob Younger, Associate Director 
 

 

I umpire baseball in the spring and summer.  I think that anyone who has coached, 

played or umpired baseball can attest to the fact that you cannot tell a baseball by its 

cover and it’s what is inside that counts.  Rather it be a cheap $3 ball or a more expen-

sive ball, both look very much alike.  On the outside they look very much alike, but 

baseball coaches and players know they are very much different.  The core of the base-

ball and the material used in winding the inside of baseballs differs greatly.  You could 

not tell by looking on the outside or at the cover, but get inside and the truth will be 

made clear.  What is true for a baseball is true for a coach.  As coaches, we can make 

some differences on how we or our teams look. But over a season and particularly when 

we face adversity and difficult times, the truth of what we are and believe in comes out. 

We should be challenged to develop our players on the inside even more than we want to 

develop them on the outside.  

 

At the beginning of each season, 8-10 teams in each classification possess the tradition, 

the coaching, and the talent to win a state championship. Differences among those 10 

teams are very slight, often the factor that determines who finishes 1st, 4th, or 10th is a 

matter of character. Championship teams develop a unique chemistry based on: hones-

ty, hard work, self-sacrifice, faith and loyalty. Good coaches understand the game.  

Great coaches understand the game and their athletes and how to teach both. Coaching 

High School Athletes gives you the opportunity to teach and learn: 

 -confidence 

 -courage 

 -poise 

 -discipline 

 -perseverance 

 -how to win and how to lose with dignity 

 -teamwork 

 -how to be great competitor 

 -sportsmanship 

 -integrity 

 

A team’s character and chemistry are the keys to being successful. Our short term suc-

cess (season, league records) may differ from year to year, but the lasting life-long expe-

riences that a player takes from our program should never be dependent on our record 

that year. Another trait we want to teach our players is; “The way you do anything is the 

way you do everything!”  Most times when you have student/athletes successful off the 

playing field, they will also be successful on the field. 
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MEMBERSHIP 2013-2014 

 

 
We will begin accepting applications for 2013-14 Oregon Athletic Coach-

es Association Membership (OACA) on-line August 1st. You can go to our 

website of www.oregoncoach.org to complete registration. All OACA cur-

rent members and Athletic Directors will be emailed, (WE MUST HAVE 

YOUR CORRECT EMAIL), the membership application at the beginning 

of August.  

 

 

As you know, there are many benefits of being an OACA member. Our 

great partnership with the OSAA Gold Card Program allows free admis-

sion to regular high school events (most schools allow but are not re-

quired) and all OSAA Championship events. Members also receive a 

School Directory, representation for all sports of all classifications, and 

OACA/State/National Awards. Our $1,000,000 General Liability pro-

gram has also added coverage to those active coaches that are teaching 

in the classroom. 

 

 

Just a reminder: The Regular Membership gives you all the same ben-

efits as the Gold Card Membership except admission into regular or 

Championship events.  

—————————————————————————————- 
 

http://www.oregoncoach.org
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2013 OACA “Coach of the Year” Banquet 

 
In May we held the 26th Annual Oregon Athletic Coaches Association (OACA) “Coach of the Year” Banquet. We 

honored over 225 coaches and family members at the event that was held at the University of Oregon’s beautiful  

Autzen Stadium – Club Level facility. Please see a complete list of award winners on the following four pages. 

 

In the Banquet Program, all the 76 Past Presidents of the OACA were listed beginning with the 1935-36 President 

Gene Eberhardt. Our Coaches Association has been graced with many notable individuals who have served our     

association as President. Included would be Bill Bowerman, 1938-39 & 1947-48; Bob Newland, 1953-54; Mel 

Krause, 1964-65; Mouse Davis, 1967-68; Barry Adams, 1973-74; Tinker Hatfield, 1974-75; Don McCarty 1990-91 & 

John Roche 1993-94 to mention just a few. See below for a complete list of OACA Past Presidents. 

 

 

2012-13 John Beck 

2011-12 Mark Henderson  

2010-11  Tony Koontz 

2009-10 Cindy Anderson 

2008-09 Greg Letts 

2007-08 Vic Lease 

2006-07 Kary Hadden 

2005-06 Bob Macauley 

2004-05 Rob Younger 

2003-04 Scott Kellar 

2002-03 Rob Younger 

2001-02 Jim Nagel 

2000-01 Gene Forman 

1999-00 Larry Knudsen 

1998-99 Marcie Byrd 

1997-98 Kent Wigle 

1996-97 Karl Elliott 

1995-96 Clyde Powell 

1994-95 Gary Stautz 

1993-94 John Roche 

1991-92 Dave Lee 

1992-93 Dave Ackerman 

1990-91 Don McCarty 

1989-90 Jerry Hauck 

1988-89 Jack Cleghorn 

1987-88 Linda Shanahan 

1986-87 Jerry Westerholm 

1985-86 Ron Grantz 

1984-85 Gene Strehlon 

1983-84 Larry Binkerd 

1982-83 Mike Kostrba 

1981-82 Nick Robertson 

1980-81 Bill Smith 

1979-80 Jeff Durham 

1978-79 Bill Peden 

1977-78 Perry Stubberfield 

1976-77 Joan Heeter 

1975-76 Barny Holland 

1974-75 Tinker Hatfield 

1973-74 Barry Adams 

1972-73 Jim Rotramel 

1971-72 Sonny Long 

1970-71 Ron Pheister 

1969-70 Mark Cotton 

1968-69 Lou Sasma 

1967-68 Darrel Davis 

1966-67 Herb Booth 

1965-66 Marv Hiebert 

1964-65 Mel Krause 

1963-64 Paul McCall 

1963-62 Bill Foelker 

1961-62 Bud Monnes 

1960-61 Dick Miller 

1959-60 Gene Freese 

1958-59 Bud Robertson 

1957-58 Roger Wiley 

1956-57 Walt McClure 

1955-56 Harold Hauck 

1954-55 Bob Daggett 

1953-54 Bob Newland 

1953-52 Bill Borcher 

1952-51 Bob Dusenberry 

1951-50 Ray Hendrickson 

1949-50 Frank O’Neil 

1948-49 Tom Drynan 

1947-48 Bill Bowerman 

1946-47 Paul Deller 

1945-46 Claude Cook 

1944-45 Frank Ramsey 

1943-44 Marble Cook 

1942-43 Cecil Sherwood 

1941-42 Dwight Adams 

1940-41 Dan Jones 

1939-40 Red Bailey 

1938-39 Bill Bowerman 

1937-38 Verne Gilmore 

1936-37 Fritz Kramer 

1935-36 Gene Eberhardt 
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2013 OACA BANQUET 

 
 

In addition to State and National Coach of the Year and Years of Service Winners, 

many other awards were also presented.  

 

  Bruce Burton, Hood River HS; Chris Parnell, Crater HS; and Jason Ra-

mos, Baker HS were named Assistant Coaches of the Year.  The OACA Con-

tributor Award was given to Mark Henderson from Junction City HS. Bill 

Poehler from the Statesman Journal was given the Media Award and Officials of 

the Year awards were given to Dale Danner and Beth Upshaw.  

 

 The Oregon Athletic Officials Association presented  their Coach of the Year 

Award to Eric Dazey from Corvallis HS. 

 

The OACA Community Service Award was presented to Harvey Tonn.  

 

 

The Oregon Athletic Coaches Association annually awards eight $1000 

scholarships to graduating sons and daughters of OACA members. Schol-

arship applications are reviewed by the OACA Executive Board, who eval-

uate applications in the areas of academics, athletic participation and 

honors, school activities and out of school activities. We appreciate four 

sponsors of the OACA who provide funds that go directly to our scholar 

athletes. They are: The Oregon National Guard, MaxPreps, Nike/Lids Team 

Sports and Prime Time Sports. The following are our 2012-2013 OACA 

Scholarship winners.  

 

 

 

             Alexandra Dodson, Siuslaw HS  Zachery Farner, Country Christian HS 

             Danielle Duman, Churchill  HS  Tyler James, Wilsonville HS 

             Jenna Mattox, Bend HS   Jordan Lange, Santiam Christian HS 

             Taylor Thorpe, Sweet Home HS  Austin Miller, Scio HS 
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2013 OACA BANQUET AWARDS 

 

 

NFHS National Coaches of the Year 
Craig Rothenberger, Boys Basketball—Junction City HS 

Neil Russo, Wrestling—Newberg HS 

 

The National Federation Section 8 Coaches were announced.  The 

Sectional Award winners are among the top eight in their sport in the 

United States.   

 
NFHSC SECTION 8 COACHES OF THE YEAR 

Craig Walker, Football—Bend HS 

Dave Turnbull, Boys Track & Field—Summit HS 

Tom Campbell, Baseball—Tigard HS 

Mike Crawford, Boys Golf—Enterprise HS 

Craig Ellingson, Girls Basketball—Crescent Valley HS 

Bruce Myers, Volleyball—Roseburg HS 

Chris Arnold, Softball—Crater HS 

Dick Bertelsen, Girls Soccer—Centennial HS 

Steve Sheehy, Girls Cross Country—Union HS 

Kirsten Ruchaber, Girls Tennis—Jesuit HS 

Donna Collins, Girls Swimming & Diving—Pendleton HS 

Tim Sam, Girls Golf—Medford HS 

 

NFHS Oregon State Coaches of the Year 
Don Stearns, Boys Cross Country—Mountain View HS 

Ward Lewis, Boys Tennis—West Linn HS 

Jason Hafner, Boys Swimming & Diving—McMinnville HS 

Gary Fischer, Girls Track & Field—Molalla HS 

 

 

 



8 

2012-13 STATE COACHES OF THE YEAR 

“Don’t measure yourself by what you have accomplished, but by what you 

should have accomplished with your ability” 

             - John Wooden 

 

 

 

Baseball 
6A Greg Lord, Oregon City HS 

 5A Mike Clopton, Wilson HS 

 4A Dave Parsons, Ontario HS 

 3A John Bruce, Cascade Christian HS 
 2A/1A Kevin Moffatt, Kennedy  HS 
 

Baskeball, Boys 
6A  Eric Vuinkola, West Linn HS 

 5A  Pat Strickland, Jefferson HS 

 4A  Jeff Nelson, North Valley HS 

 3A  Dave Brown, Horizon Christian HS 

 2A  Jeff Clark, Oakland  HS 

 1A  Bryan Lewellen, City Christian HS 

 

 

Basketball, Girls 
6A  Sandy Dickerson, Central Catholic  HS 

 5A   Paul Brothers, Willamette HS 

 4A  Joy Lease, Mazama HS 

 3A  John Innes, Valley Catholic HS 

 2A  Jeff & Jason Koehnke, Regis  HS 

 1A  Dave Wakefield, Damascus Christian HS 

 

Cross Country, Boys 

 
6A  Dave Frank, Central Catholic HS 

 5A  Carol McLatchie, Summit HS 

 4A  Chris Johnson, Siuslaw HS 

 3A-1A Steve Sheehy, Union HS 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross Country, Girls 
6A Doug Winn, Grant HS 

 5A Carol McLatchie, Summit HS 

 4A Brian Devine, La Salle Prep HS 

 3A/1A Steve Sheehy, Union HS 

 

Football 
6A  Lane Johnson, Sheldon HS 

5A  Greg Lawrence, Sherwood HS 

4A  David Johnson, Baker HS 

3A  Brodie Unger, Dayton HS 

2A  Ben Lane, Oakland HS 

1A  Eli Wolfe, Camas Valley HS 

 

 

Golf, Boys 
6A Jason Owens, Lake Oswego  HS 

5A  Don Hanly, Marist HS 

4A  Ron Evans,  La Grande HS HS 

3A/1A Ryan Allred, St. Mary’s HS 

 

 

Golf, Girls 
6A Nancy Lee, Tualatin  HS 

5A  Jerry Hackenbruck, Summit HS 

4A-1A Dennis Wise, Molalla HS 
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2012-13 STATE COACHES OF THE YEAR 

“ The quality of a person’s life is in direct proportion to their  

commitment to excellence, regardless of their chosen field of endeavor ” 

-Vince Lombardi 

Soccer, Boys 
6A  Chris Thurley, Jesuit HS 

5A  Carlos Horcos, Woodburn HS 

4A  Anton Grube, Philomath HS  

3A-1A Tendu Sherpa, Riverside  HS 

 

Soccer, Girls 
6A  Jessica Cardwell, Thurston  HS 

5A  Jamie Brock, Summit  HS 

4A-1A  Scott Thompson, Oregon Epis.  

 

Softball 
6A  Mike Mayben, North Medford HS 

5A  Tim Cary, Pendleton HS 

4A Jenny Compton, Banks HS 

3A Jerry Orlando, Blanchet Catholic HS 

2A/1A Petra Payne, Heppner HS 

 

Swimming, Boys 
6A  Adam Farber, Sunset HS 

5A  Amy Halligan, Summit HS 

4A-1A Bobbie DeRoest, Madras HS 

 

Swimming, Girls 
6A  Brian Butcher, Jesuit HS 

5A  Amy Halligan,  Summit  HS 

4A-1A  Chris Richmond, North Bend HS  

 

Tennis, Boys 
 

6A  Jeff Wood, Jesuit HS 

5A Josh Cordell, Summit HS 

4A-1A Maureen Harwood, Oregon Episcopal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tennis, Girls 
6A  Kirsten Ruchaber, Jesuit HS, Sue Bassham, 

Lincoln HS 

5A Ryan Cruz, Summit HS 

4A-1A Coleen Davis, Ore. Episcopal HS 

 

Track & Field, Boys 
6A Bill Volk, Aloha HS 

5A  Dave Turnbull, Summit HS 

4A  Gary Slater, La Pine HS 

3A  Tom Delong, Nyssa HS 

2A Mike Day, Central Linn HS 

1A Kelly Holding, Damascus Christian HS 

 

Track & Field, Girls 
6A  Michael Bojorquez, St. Marys Academy 

5A  Dave Turnbull, Summit HS 

4A  Joan Kintz, Gladstone HS 

3A  Joe Volk, St. Mary’s  HS 

2A   Andrew Jannsen, Portland Christian HS 

1A  Joe Bowerman, Condon/Wheeler HS 

 

Volleyball 
6A  Teresa Zimmerlee, Jesuit HS 

5A  Kelli Backer, West Albany HS 

4A  Rosi Honl, Crook County HS 

3A  Kim McLain, Santiam Christian HS 

2A  Randi Viggiano, Culver HS 

1A  Lasa Baxter, Powder Valley HS 

 

Wrestling 
6A  Ron Holyoak, David Douglas HS 

5A   Tony Oliff, Dallas HS 

4A  Jake Huffman, Crook County HS 

3A  Jeff Freeman, Glide HS 

2A/1A  Jeff Cardwell, Lowell HS 
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Executive Board 

2013-14 
 President: Kim McLain, Santiam Christian HS 

 President Elect/Secretary: Kyle Cowan, East Linn Christian HS  

 Vice President: Jeff Stolsig HS 

 Past President: John Beck, Crater HS 

Members At Large: 

 1A-Jennifer Teeter; Imbler HS  

 2A-Kevin Moffatt, Kennedy HS  

 3A– TBA 

 4A-Craig Lannom, Junction City HS   

 5A-Jeff Stolsig; Lebanon HS  

 6A-Shawn Stanley, West Salem HS  

 Women’s Rep-Kim McLain   

 Women’s Leadership Rep-Joan Kintz; Gladstone HS 

 OACA/OSAA Rep-Tony Koontz, Harrisburg HS  

           Past OACA Executive Director, OACA Advisory/Nike Clinic -Marv Heater 

 Past President/Football Clinic/ Les Schwab Bowl Team Advisor-Larry Knudsen 

 OADA Liaison-Terry Hanson 

 OAOA Liaison-Jack Folliard/Clark Sanders  

       Staff: 

 Dave Johnson; Executive Director 

 Rob Younger; Associate Director 

 Melissa Chambers; Administrative Assistant/Office Manager 

 

Website: www.oregoncoach.org 

2013-2014 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

 

Sponsors are a very important part of our organization as they provide funds 

for our Oregon Athletic Coaches Association (OACA) that allow us to offer 

membership at a reduced rate and support our eight $1,000 scholarships.  
 

 

 

GOLD SPONSOR 

We are honored to announce that the Oregon Army National Guard has become a Gold Spon-

sor of the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association.   The Oregon Army National Guard, much like 

the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association, takes great pride in molding young men and women 

into outstanding citizens. The ideals and lessons taught by coaches to their student athletes are 

in direct correlation with what the National Guard expects in their recruits. A goal of both 

groups is to mold the youth of our state into productive citizens. We are pleased that the Oregon 

Army National Guard has partnered with the OACA. Together we can build bright futures for 

Oregon’s student athletes.  

 

 

SILVER SPONSOR (The Official Statistician for the OACA) 

 

We would like to encourage your school’s athletic programs to get involved with MaxPreps. It is 

a great FREE stat management provider, schedule, roster and overall tool for coaches. It pro-

vides maximum exposure for your teams and student/athletes. We have heard many positive re-

ports from coaches in our state who have used their services. It is easy to set up and input data. 

Many coaches have student aides, stats keepers or even community members input the data for 

them. This fall, the OACA wil continue the selection of a weekly Football “Player of the Week” 

using MaxPreps leader boards as one of the criteria and post the results on the OACA website. 

We appreciate MaxPreps as a Silver Sponsor of the OACA as they are helping support the many 

services we can provide for the coaches of our state. 

 

 

We are please to announce that  the OACA has partnered with Sports Authority as they 

will provide an annual $1000 student scholarship to a graduating senior of one of our mem-

ber’s families. They will also provide numerous opportunities  for our membership to receive 

discounts for coaches, players, schools and  families.  
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COACH OF THE YEAR BANQUET SPONSOR 

 

Neff Company with Steve Hunker  is provides the plaques for our annual Coach of 

the Year Banquet.  The plaques are outstanding and add to the class of our banquet. We 

appreciate Steve and Neff for stepping forward to help support our Oregon Athletic 

Coaches Association. Please consider Neff for your needs.www.neffco.com  You can 

reach Steve at shunker@neffco.com. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIME TIME SPORTS owned by John McCallum and Gerrit Wood also contribute 

funds to the OACA and do a great job in management of the Les Schwab Bowl. This 

game features 5A/6A football All-Stars from Oregon High Schools. The OACA is involved 

in the selection of the coaches who in turn select the players. Prime Time Sports manag-

es the game/teams while the players/coaches stay in the Portland area. 
 

 

 

 

 

NIKE and Lids Team Sports have partnered with the OACA to sponsor two $1000 stu-

dent scholarships in honor of Bill Bowerman, co-founder of Nike and OACA Presi-

dent in 1938-39 & 1947-48. We also appreciate their annual sponsorships of our  

NIKE/OACA Football & Basketball Clinics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also appreciate the support of WILSON ball products and the OSAA as they pro-

vide the many door prize gifts at our annual OACA Coach of The Year Banquet. 
 

 

 

 

Jostens is the Official OACA Souvenir & Championship Rings Sponsors. We  

appreciate the Executive Board President’s Rings they supply annually.  

http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.htrtour.at/halloffame/Logo_Wilson_Internet_2cm.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.htrtour.at/halloffame/halloffame23.htm&h=242&w=236&sz=12&tbnid=NG6I-QNxGEykqM:&tbnh=110&tbnw=107&prev=/images%3Fq%3Dwilson%2Blogo%26
塹ᴻ䡿ⲯ嶂藄挧
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NEWS FROM MAXPREPS 
 

 

 

It seems on the surface that nothing big happens in high school sports during the summer. 

Coaches and MaxPreps obviously know that is not the truth. 

 

Just as you are planning for your upcoming season, working hard to get better, we are too. 

And we have a big unveiling set to take place in July. 

 

MaxPreps will be rolling out career pages for athletes, and this is a significant accomplish-

ment as we have been working on this project for a very long time. Now student-athletes 

will have one page that chronicles all their high school athletic accomplishments instead of 

single pages for each sports season. 

 

A student who does two sports a year each year of high school would have eight pages in the 

old format. No longer. Now, that student will have one spot with links to every season they 

are included on a roster. All photos, videos and stories will also be housed on the single ca-

reer page. 

 

We are extremely excited to roll this out as a simple way to chronicle an athlete’s career ac-

complishments, and we are even more excited to share the spectacular page design that ac-

companies the idea. We hope you will feel the same when you see the career pages, which 

should be up and running before the fall season begins.  

 

The great news for coaches is that you don’t have to learn any new tricks in the admin to 

help these career pages. Simply by adding students’ names to the rosters (and spelling them 

consistently), those athletes will automatically have their information move to the career 

page. No extra work for coaches and added benefit for the kids – sounds like a win-win. 

 

MaxPreps is also proud to have been a partner with the OACA for the Coach of the Year 

Banquet, where we provided some of the funds to make up part of the eight $1,000 scholar-

ships given to Oregon student athletes. We’re a Silver Sponsor and proud to have played a 

role. 

 

Fall sports pages are live on our site as of now, so for you coaches who have your schedules 

(and maybe even rosters), feel free to hop on the site and get a head start on that by enter-

ing them. 

 

Summer is here but we know that the duties of a coach go year-round. If you need any assis-

tance or have any questions about our site, please do not hesitate to contact our coach sup-

port department or anybody else who might be able to help you. 
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PROFESSIONAL  DEVELOPMENT  OPPORTUNITIES 
 Coaching Clinics 

 
 
 
 

This past school year we help sponsor the OACA/Nike Football Coaches Clinic 

(800 participants), the OACA/Nike Basketball Coaches Clinic (270 participants), 

a Baseball Coaches Clinic (75 participants) and a Golf Coaches Clinic (40 partici-

pants).  Next year, the basketball clinic is scheduled for In-Service Friday, Octo-

ber 11, the Football Clinic February 28th-March 2, and the baseball clinic in mid-

February. 
 

 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDER 

 
 

 

 

2013 OACA/NIKE BASKETBALL CLINIC: 
 Westview High School 

 Friday, Oct. 11th; State In-Service Day 

Look for registration information and a complete list of our presenters in late  

August. 

 

.  
 

 

 

 

2014 OACA/NIKE FOOTBALL CLINIC: 
 Portland, Holiday Inn at the Airport  

 February 28th-March 2, 2014      

“You realize you can’t change the world, but it shouldn’t stop you from 

 trying” 

   -Kevin Johnson 
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 2012-13 All-Sports Standings 
 

 

 6A TOP FIVE BOYS  5A TOP FIVE BOYS            4A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Jesuit 94               Summit 102   La Salle Prep 71 

 Sunset  58   Marist 56   North Valley 69 

 Lake Oswego 50  Mt. View 49   Cascade 41 

 Sheldon 47   Wilsonville 39   Ontario 39 

 Southridge 41   Sherwood 35   Philomath 39 

  

 

 3A TOP FIVE BOYS  2A TOP FIVE BOYS             1A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Dayton 52   Central Linn 37  Lowell 25 

 Cascade Christian 50  Oakland 32   Camas Valley 24 

 Catlin Gabel 43  Portland Christian 31  Imbler 21 

 Westside Christian 35  Enterprise 30   SW Christian 18 

 Nysaa 32   Kennedy 23   City Christian 16 

         Damascus Christian 16 

          

   

          

 6A TOP FIVE GIRLS  5A TOP FIVE GIRLS            4A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Jesuit 84   Summit 106   Molalla 47 

 Central Catholic 56   West Albany 69  Crook County 44 

 Clackamas 43   Corvallis 52   Mazama 41 

 Sunset 41   Bend 44   La Grande 38 

 St. Mary’s 37   Hermiston 44   Banks 34 

                   

       

 3A TOP FIVE GIRLS       2A TOP FIVE GIRLS    1A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Valley Catholic 82  Union 42.5   Lowell 25 

 St. Mary’s 61   Reedsport 26              Camas Valley 24 

 Santiam Christian 52  Heppner 24   Imbler 21 

 Catlin Gabel 39            Culver 16   SW Christian 18 

 Oregon Episcopal 38  Portland Christian 16  Damascus Christian 16 

     Regis 16   City Christian 16 

——————————————————————————————————————————————

-- 

 6A BOYS & GIRLS  5A BOYS & GIRLS  4A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Jesuit 178   Summit 208   La Salle Prep 102 

 Sunset 99   West Albany 101  North Valley 73 

 Central Catholic 96  Corvallis 80   Cascade 69 

 Sheldon 65   Mt. View 73   Molalla 67 

 Clackamas 54   Marist 72   Crook County 58 

 

 3A BOYS & GIRLS  2A BOYS & GIRLS  1A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Valley Catholic 105  Union 58.5   Damascus Christian 46 

 Catlin Gabel 82  Portland Christian 47  Imbler 38 

 Santiam Christian 82  Oakland 42   St. Paul 38 

 St. Mary’s 81   Kennedy 38   Hosanna Christian 30 

 Oregon Episcopal 68  Central Linn 37  SW Christian 30 
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OACA MISSION STATEMENT  
The OACA is committed to serve its members by promoting: 

 

 Education through athletics and coaching which will enhance a positive  
       experience for  coaches and athletes. 

 

 Coaching Profession certification. 

 

 Enhancement and support of the Coaching Profession. 

 

 Current and pertinent information regarding the Coaching Profession. 

 

 Affordable liability insurance to coaches. 

 

 Recognition of outstanding individuals in coaching and athletics. 

OREGON ATHLETIC COACHES ASSOCIATION 
222 First Avenue West, Suite 220, Albany OR 97321 

Phone:   541-928-2700                               

Email:  oregoncoachdave@gmail.com or oacarob@gmail.com 

Web:  www.oregoncoach.org 


